To the FIDE President Mr Kirsan Ilyumzhinov
Dear Mr Ilyumzhinov,

It was a pleasure for me to meet you at Bursa and to realize that you willingly support the PCCC (or ICCU) and the numerous chess composing and solving activities which me carry out every year under the name of the FIDE. My feeling of gratitude were shared by the representatives of 40 countries which are members of our organisation!
As advised in Bursa by Deputy President Mr Macropoulos, I re-submitted our budget for 2010 to the FIDE treasurer. I was promised that this would meet with approval.
Now I hear that one of the FIDE vise-Presidents is claiming this budget for himself. Unfortunately, these claims are usually accompanied by distortions of the facts.

If I could be invited to the Presidential Board meeting in Sofia I should do my best to represent the PCCC position there. But if not, I should like to be able to put my trust in your hands, Mr President, to protect us against such possible ill intentions, whatever their source may be.

Many thanks in anticipation!

Yours sincerely,

Uri Avner

PCCC/ICCU President 
